
September 2016 Minutes 

 
Well another hot and dry month gone. It was brought to my attention that I completely 
dropped the ball and forgot to send out September minutes. I apologize to all the club 
members for this mistake. 
 
The meeting was opened at 7:03 p.m.  
We had one new member voted in. Everyone please give Mr. Dalton Sizemore a warm 
welcome.  
August minutes were approved by Ken Kayser and Tim King; all were in favor of. 
Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an operating balance of $15,426.55……in addition to the 
$5,000.00 we have in the “future fund.” John Welcome and Ken Kayser  made motions to 
approve the budget and all approved 
 
OLD BUSINESS  
 
 

1. Butch Forton gave us a recap of the swap meet. It was big success and netted 
$1151.00 

2. Howard Bass gave a recap of the electric event and personally thank those who 
contributed to the event since Mike Holbrook was absent. Again Jennifer Welcome 
received great reviews for her contributions at the Heli Deli. 

3. Butch Pendergrass is to follow up on spraying for bugs. 
4. ALL MEMBERS PLEASE REMEMBER THE GIANT SCALE EVENT IS OCTOBER 

7TH THRU 9TH. PLEASE COME AND SUPPORT THE CLUB! 
 

 
 
NEW BUSINESS  

1. The field has been sewed with grass. In hopes of rain and time we will have a 
beautiful runway. 

2. Ken Blackford suggested we do a better job of maintain grass around heli deli and 
side of road. 

3. 50/50 Winner was Kent Rogers! He generously donated it back to the club 
4. John Welcome and Ron Malega motion to close the meeting. The meeting was 

closed at 7:36 
 

 
John Welcome 
Rams Secretary 
336-303-2245 
jfwelcome@gmail.com 
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